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Casilla 1724-351 

 

 Santo Domingo de los Tsachilas

Ecuador

andyelaine@doctors.org.uk
11th August  2015 
Dear friends, 

We had an amazing trip to the UK.  A big thank you to all who visited us/gave us hospitality/invited us to speak.  It was wonderful to catch up with family and friends, and to spread the word about the work going on here in Ecuador.  If you missed our presentation, there is a copy of it on www.projectecuador.co.uk at the moment.  

Many folk asked me about the security situation at the moment.  The main culprits who were targeting farms for thefts were caught with drugs in their lorry and are presently in jail.  Hence things have been quieter recently, for which we are very grateful.  

I cannot believe we have now been back in Ecuador for a month already.  We are settled in once more and back in the thick of things.  
Sponsored Children & Schools Work. 

All the 130 sponsored children have now received their sponsorship money for this school year, and they are now 3 months into their studies.  They have bought their stationary, shoes and PE kits and are looking forward to the end of September, when they will have two weeks holiday.  
This month the health promoters, assisted by a medical elective student from the UK, Lorna, are checking the vision of the children in the 6 rural schools we support.  They are also giving out toiletries, worming tablets, insect repellent (in the light of a new mosquito-bourne virus in our area, Chikungunya) and Bible story books.  The first week of September the plan is to take the children who need glasses to the optician to buy them for them.  
Girls Brigade 

I am now doing the girls´ club on a Saturday afternoon.  Girls aged 5-18 are welcome and a total of 30 girls attend.  Alison continues to help me by teaching the youngest group.  This coming weekend we are having a camp on our farm.  The theme is superheroes, and we will be learning from some Bible heroes as well as having lots of fun and games.  

Sewing Group
The sewing group is starting the make the 300 gifts we shall give out to the school children at Christmas.  This year we are making skirts for the girls and superhero masks for the boys.  
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Houses

Another frequent question we encountered in the UK was how we choose the families for whom to build houses.  A couple have been chosen by the sponsors of their families, but mostly we do the choosing.  We receive requests all the time.  Vladimir goes to visit the families to see their housing and find out more about their situation.  We try to help those who most need it, and who cannot receive government help for some reason (eg they are Colombian).  
Health Centre 

The heath promoters did a good job while we were away of attending the patients that they could.  We have Lorna, a medical student, with us for this month, gaining experience and helping out.  

Camp Site 

Vladimir is concentrating on working on the campsite for the next couple of months.  He hopes to get the swimming pool and adventure playground finished. 

Tamara & Emily.  
The girls had a great time in the UK.  They really enjoyed seeing their cousins in particular, and the many new places and experiences.  Now we are back to doing homeschool.  We are doing projects on the early church, and on magnetism.  The girls are pleased to be home and to be seeing their family and friends here once more.  

Books 
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One review about Guinea Pig for Brunch… ¨This is another amazing book from Andrea. I felt as though I was a fly on the wall out in Ecuador, basking in the sunshine, the beauty and meeting the wonderful people Andrea works amongst. However, as is life, there are the challenges of relationships, fear, questions, hurt and pain too. Andy is so open and honest and her ever maturing faith is so inspiring! So many of Andrea´s conversations with God resonate with me.¨ 
It is always encouraging to hear from folk who have been touched by the books.  If you would like any copies, please do order from Maryon Gardiner mafg@freeuk.com if possible.  Thank you.  

Prayer Requests

· That the Lord would establish the work of our hands. 

· For the many children we have contact with  - that they would follow Jesus.

· For health, strength & protection.

· For wisdom to discern those most in need of help.   
Thank you for your prayers and support, 

Love from    Andy, Vlady, Tamara & Emily  

“Satisfy us in the morning with your unfailing love, that we may sing for joy and be glad all our days.” Psalm 90 v 14 
www.andysintheandes.blogspot.com 
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